Civil Society Plenary

Prep Com3, 19th September 2003

Agenda:

· Report of the Sub committee of the Civil Society, Contents and Themes

· Report of the Monitoring group

· Report of the Executive Secretariat

· Report of the Civil Society Bureau

Prior to the reports, an issue concerning the timetable of the Plenary was brought up :

Would it be possible to start the Plenary at 8h00 or 8h30 instead of 9h00?  Mr. Alain Clerc of the Executive Secretariat explained the difficulty of guaranteeing interpretation if the meetings are brought forward.

The Presidency of the Plenary asked the Civil Society Bureau to consider this question and reiterated the importance of starting the meetings on time.

Report on the evolution of the work of the Content and Themes group by Susan George:

· It seems that a large number of governments are not content with the actual format of the Plan of Action.  Ambassador Numminen will therefore probably ask the intergovernmental Bureau to study the evolution of the draft text. (See the Secretariat Executive’s report  below)

· The delay of contributions, initially fixed at Thursday 18th September, has been extended to today at 10h30.  A sub-group is already compiling the additions of Civil society.

· A second version of the Declaration of Principles will be available today.  The sub-committee Contents and Themes proposes to study as soon as possible this new version in order to better focus on the contributions of next week.

· The idea that Civil Society could produce its own Declaration and Plan of Action is still ongoing.  The sub-committee, Contents and Themes will discuss this during the day. 

Report of the Monitoring group by Mrs. Poncini:

Detailed report on the evolution of negotiations at the governmental level concerning the Declaration of Principles: List all the changes proposed on the part of the governmental delegations, as well as the comments of Civil Society and the private sector.  This report is available from Mrs. Poncini.

The Presidency of the Plenary, Mr. Mustapha Masmoudi and Mrs. Olinca Marino, proposed to identify the reporters of the intergovernmental discussion groups  :

Security and Internet Group 


( 
no reporter

Environment Group



(
no reporter

Cultural Identity Group


(
no reporter

Media/Freedom of Expression Group

(
2 non-identified reporters

Internet Governance Group


(
Bertrand de la Chapelle

Mr. Alain Allegre drew the attention of the participants to the existence of a Finance Group.  He insists on the need to designate Civil Society reporters to follow the discussions of such a strategic group.

Messrs. Robert Guerra and Jean-Louis Fullsak offered themselves as the reporters of the Finance Group, as well as Mr. Edgards Mandrault (Africa committee).

Report of the Executive Secretariat by Louise Lassonde:

Mrs. Lassonde informed the participants on the evolution of the discussion of the sub-committee 1 and 2.  The sub-committee2 finishes its work today.  A first draft of the Declaration of Principles will be available this afternoon in English and in the other languages on Monday.  Mrs. Lassonde explained that Ambassador Numminen will like to take into account all additions, even when they are conflictual.  It will surely result in a very consensual text allowing to advance without stalling on conflictual problems.

The sub-committee 1 will be meeting today to finalise the rules of procedure of the Summit.

Mrs. Lassonde  suggested studying the results of the work of the sub-committees 1 and 2, Monday 22nd September during the Civil Society Plenary.

Report of the Civil Society Bureau by Renate Bloem (in absence of the Youth committee reporter)

Mrs. Bloem explained the two main points discussed during the Civil Society Bureau meeting:

· The question of the presence of Civil Society representatives during the work of the Content and Themes group and the ad hoc working group.  The Civil Society Bureau decided to address a verbal note to the President of the PrepCom concerning the need to include to the full extent the participation of CS in the working groups.  Mrs. Bloem informed the participants on the evolution of the rules concerning the participation of CS at the Summit.  According to her, the rules for the Summit will be the same as the Summits of Johannesburg and Monterrey where the Plenaries were open to all.  On the other hand, if working groups and sub-committees are created during the Summit, there is a risk of these meetings being closed.  CS must be vigilant concerning this question all the whilst  staying hopefull that there will be no sub-committees.

Intervention by Mr. Guerra reminding that there is a meeting between the CS Bureau and the intergovernmental Bureau next Tuesday and that the CS Bureau will use its meetings to prepare the Tuesday meeting.

Intervention concerning the eventuality of organising a separate final Press Conference or participating at the general Press Conference.

Mr. Masmoudi suggested that the CS Bureau prepare a report for Monday concerning the work of the first week and present the programme of the second week.

The representative of the Media Committee esteems that freedom of expression has been violated by the exclusion of CS from certain workshops.  The media and Latin America Caucus demands that the CS Plenary support the prepared statement.

The plenary ends with the presentation of the programme of the day concerning the CS meetings.

